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World class facilities will be provided to the students in future: Minister 
Shri Jitin Prasad 

Harcourt Butler Technical University observed 
"International Day of the Girl Child" on 11th October, 2021. 
The event was inaugurated by Hon'ble Vice Chancellor 
Prof. Samsher, who talked about the glorious history of 
our prestigious university, its present infrastructure and its 
future expansion plans. 
Hon'ble Dean of Student Welfare Pro. Sunil Kumar 
delivered the welcome speech. 
The occasion was graced by the presence of highly 
esteemed Minister of Technical Education Shri Jitin Prasad, 
who shared his views on how independence can result in 
the emergence of truly empowered women. He further 
laid emphasis on the importance of Start-up culture in the 
forthcoming times and to not let the ongoing pandemic 
effect the prerequisite diligence and dedication towards 
education. 
He advised the students to observe the principles of three 
C's - Creativity, Curiosity and Commitment, given by 
Hon'ble Prime Minister, so that they can fulfil the dreams 
and expectations of their parents, the nation as a whole and 
most importantly, their own selves. 
He paid attention towards suggestions made by the students 
during the interaction session and gave assurance that, 
the Ministry would look into the matters of infrastructure 
development, connecting the East and West campuses 
of the University, courses and other problems that the 
students have been facing. He also announced a scheme 

of tablet distribution to university students which would 
enhance their work efficiency. 
University students displayed various ingenious projects 
that they had been working on. Models such as an IoT 
based model to help farmers protect their crops, a follower 
bot to help people in their daily lives, wireless notice board, 
automatic sanitizer dispenser, multipurpose automata bot, 
home automation, Bluetooth RC car, CNC printer and VR 
cube, drones, etc. Shri Jitin Prasad appreciated the models 
and was greatly impressed by the innovative approach of 
the students. 
Hon'ble Vice Chancellor gifted Shri Jitin Prasad ji a 
shawl and 'Smriti Chihna' as a token of deep respect and 
gratitude. 
Furthermore, Respected Prof. Reena Singhal, Coordinator 
of Mahila Adhyan Kendra delivered a powerful speech 
emphasizing importance of Women Empowerment and 
necessity of "Learning Self Defence" for girls, followed by 
an overawing demonstration of Self Defence techniques. 

Lastly, meritorious students received awards for excellent 
performance in their respective branches. Students who 
won laurels at the State Level Championship,"Prabhajan" 
organized by BIET Jhansi were also awarded certificates. 
Hon'ble Registrar Dr. Neeraj Kumar Singh delivered the 
vote of thanks and the program ended with the audience 
singing the National Anthem in unison. 
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